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The Staff Exchange Program was one of the key activities of CEMBO project. All institutions 

participating in the project have allowed the transfer of experimental or administrative skills to each 

other but mainly for the benefit of the CU partner. Overall, 12 staff exchanges were completed during 

the project duration despite of unfavourable pandemic situation; in the first year (2021) three, in the 

second year (2022) one and in the last year (2023) eight. All specifications of the missions are 

summarized in Deliverable D2.3.  

The staff exchange activities have significantly expanded the experience in experimental work of the 

CU team. The main outcome of the mutual cooperation was the publication of a research article 

(Gaálová-Radochová et al., Antibiotics, 2023) and another one has been recently prepared. 

Administrative skills gained through these short-term missions have been used for improving the 

management in international projects at CU. Overall, the Staff exchange activities have moved the 

scientific value of the CU to a higher level, resulted in e. g. the inclusion of the CU team in two COST 

applications.  


